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Summer Recreation and Enrichment: 

● All events are going and/or have gone very well! We have not had to cancel any events 
so far this summer! 

● The traveling ball programs will be wrapping up their summer season the week of July 
29th.  We wish them the best of luck at their summer tournaments! 

● Youth Golf, Ball Basics, Tee-Ball, Pigtails and Rookie will all be wrapping up with this 
week and next.  We had many kids enjoy some great baseball and softball!! 

● Sand Volleyball Camps went very well this first year of offering it! Jade Pelzl and Hannah 
Pape did a great job leading the camps. 

● Hunter Safety was fortunate to have great weather for their field day. There were 18 kids 
that took the safety class which was held on June 15 and led by Chris Eide and Nate 
Klinski.  

● Lego Robotics Camps I, II, and III was held the week of June 17-20. Mike Mullholland 
and high school helper, Zenessa Anderson led the camps. All the kids enjoyed making 
their robotic legos! 

● Horse Camp II and III went very well this summer. Session I and the August Horse 
Camp will be coming up the last week of July. Julia Olstad does a wonderful job with the 
kids and we are fortunate to have her as our instructor! 

● Band Lessons finished up this week. Adam George had a total 9 band weekly lessons (3 
adults and 6 youth).  

● Sole Sisters continues to run very well! Our local group of volunteers lead the girls on 
weekly running activities and have lessons on relationships, teamwork, healthy eating 
and building each other up. They will participate in the Shoebox Run which is held on 
Saturday, July 20th.  

● Youth volleyball camps were held this week. We had 51 girls participate in the 2-7th 
grade camps.  

● MS/HS Volleyball camp was offered through coach Amber Zitzow from RCTC. There 
were 12 girls that participated in this camp.  

● Youth Soccer camp was held this week and the youth soccer weekly program will begin 
July 22.  We currently have 68 kids enrolled!   

● I will update in the August report a total of all registrations for the summer.   
 
Kids’ Club Highlights: 

● Average for Kids’ Club:  44 per day.   

● Summer program:  Our program is going very well this summer.  We have been busy 

with transportation to and from all the events during the day.  The last two weeks of 

June, we transport to the pool for swimming lessons also.   

● Upcoming July field trips are to the Spring Grove swimming pool and Winona 7 movie 

theater.  

  

Lille By Preschool: 

● We are currently at 65 registrations for next school year so far.   

● We are working on our preschool packets which will be ready the last week of July for 

our parents.  Deadline for mid-day transportation is mid-August so we have to have the 

packets to our parents early.   
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ECFE: 

 

● ECFE will hold their next Playdate in the Park on Thursday, July 18th at 5 pm. Teacher 

Heather Grigg will have games and fun activities for the children. 

● We are planning next year’s ECFE sessions and events. We will have the information on 

our website and to our families by the end of August or first of September. 

 

Back to School Newsletter:  The back to school newsletter will be coming out the first week of 

August. 


